
 

  

President’s Perch 
Wow! What a difference a year makes! Last winter, finches were what everyone was 
talking about. At the Bird Club Meeting, members reported having double digit Pine Siskins 
at their feeder, some up to 100! Purple Finches were widespread and Red-breasted 
Nuthatches were in seemingly every conifer in the county! This year, there might be less 
than 10 of those 3 species combined here in Harford! Last year, birders reported both 
species of Crossbill and a few Common Redpolls. This year, you'd have to travel into 
Upstate New York before you found a couple Redpolls or Red Crossbills and well into 
Canada for a White-winged Crossbill! Perhaps the only consistent feeder bird between the 
two years has been Dennis Kirkwood's Bullock's Oriole! 

This year started off all about the Snowy Owls and rightly so! The Hopkins Farm Snowy Owl 
was at least partially responsible for our great turnout at the January meeting. It was great 
to see so many new faces. There are still Snowy Owls around if you haven't seen one, but 
most have settled into coastal locations with lots of waterfowl to feast on. Recent reports 
have had up to 6 within a few miles on Assateague Island and another has been regularly 
visible from the Ocean City Inlet. Check eBird and Birding.aba.org for more information 
about where Snowy Owls are still hanging out. As I said in the last newsletter, take a new 
birder or someone who's just a little interested in birds, a Snowy Owl is a great hook for 
birding! 

In the last couple weeks, there has been a great influx of waterfowl to our area. This is 
likely due to the Great Lakes becoming increasingly more frozen and the species 
composition certainly supports that theory. Last year, poor Josh Emm couldn't find a Long-
tailed Duck, his favorite bird(!), in the county. This year, piece of cake! Several at Lapidum 
and one floating in the Tydings Marina! White-winged Scoters are moving into the area in 
very good numbers. Several have been at Lapidum and in Havre de Grace. Other spots 
regionally are reporting excellent numbers of them as well.  Other waterfowl that have 
been arriving in good numbers are Scaup (especially Greater), Redhead, and Horned Grebe. 

Finally, it's just getting started, but we seem to be gearing up for lots of Red-necked Grebes 
to be around. Harford hasn't had many yet, but other spots in the area have already had 
double-digit counts. Some of you may remember the last big invasion which occurred in 
2003, or even the one before that in 1994. In 2003, double-digit counts were regular at 
Lapidum in March and April and a couple birds stayed into May! Crazy for a bird that often 
goes unreported in our area for years at a time. They obviously like the Susquehanna, but 
they are known to show up at small ponds too.  Red-necked Grebe numbers typically peak 
in March so be on the lookout! 

Please share any sightings you make with club! We all love hearing what birds 
people are seeing. ~ Matt Hafner 
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Club News? 
Have news the club should know about? Births, deaths, 
marriages, or any other notable events that belong in 
the newsletter? Please contact Corresponding Secretary 
Madeline Lovera at 410-879-6098 or email to 
mlovera30@aol.com. 

Welcome! 
A warm Harford Bird Club welcome goes out to the fol-
lowing new members. Thank you for joining... we look 
forward to seeing you out there on our birding trips and 
at our meetings!  

KEN & MARY HELEN BEAN of HAVRE DE GRACE 
NANCY HEISER of NEW FREEDOM, PA 

BRUCE & CAROL KOVACS of FOREST HILL 
DAVE LITTLEPAGE of  ABINGDON 

JOHN CANOLES & LAURA KOZAK of KINGSVILLE 
KAREN BLANFORD & JONATHAN HERZ of PHOENIX, MD 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March Dinner Meeting 
The March dinner meeting presentation is entitled 
"Shelf Life: NW Atlantic Seabird Surveys" by Tom John-
son. Tom will show us photos and tell stories of his last 
few years working for NOAA on the Atlantic Ocean scan-
ning for seabirds. 

In addition, the 2013 awards for Bird of the Year, Rookie 
of the Year, Birder of the Year, Lister of the Year and Vol-
unteer of the Year will be presented at the March dinner 
meeting. Will you be a winner? Come to the meeting 
and find out. 

May Count 2014 
Guess what’s just around the corner?  That’s right … 
Spring, everyone’s most anticipated time of the year.  
For us birders, well what could be better?  That annual 
colorful passage known as the spring migration comes to 
town, and more birders look at more birds than perhaps 
any other time of the year.  This May 10, 2014, the Har-
ford Bird Club will be staging its annual May Count.  Par-
ticipation is county-wide.  For more information, contact 
the Coordinator Rick Cheicante at rickcheicante@cs.com 

July Meeting Trivia Question 
What common Harford County bird has never been seen outside the 48 states?  

Harford Bird Club Executive Board 
President   Matt Hafner  410-971-3203  hafner.matt@gmail.com 
Vice President   Mark Magnani  410-838-1778  mwmagnani@gmail.com 

Recording Secretary  Jane Scocca  410-272-8870  jane@scocca.org 
Corresponding Secretary Madeline Lovera 410-879-6098  mlovera30@aol.com 
Treasurer   Marjie Heagy  410-557-9485  msheagy@zoominternet.net 
Past President   Dennis Kirkwood 410-692-5905  newarkfarms@gmail.com 
Field Trip Chairperson Tom Gibson  410-734-4135  gibsonlld@aol.com 
Bird Count Coordinator Rick Cheicante  410-803-2712  rickcheicante@cs.com 
Dinner Reservations  Johanne Henrickson  410-836-8889   johen24@gmail.com  
Public Relations  Donna Yorkston 443-562-8501  donnayorkston@hotmail.com 
Education Chairperson Madeline Lovera 410-879-6098  mlovera30@aol.com 
Conservation Chair  Deborah Bowers 410-692-2708  bowerspub@hotmail.com 
Youth Coordinator  Ruth Bergstrom 443-752-1967  ruthb22@yahoo.com 
State Board Members Tom Congersky 410-658-4137  jnjtcon@zoominternet.net 
    Randy Robertson 410-273-9029  r.christian.robertson@gmail.com 
Webmaster   Dick Harple   410-879-5419  gharple@comcast.net 
Wrenderings Editor  Les Eastman  410-688-1214  les@birdtreks.com 

Bird Droppings 
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Harford Birdlife 
by Monroe Harden 

Geese, Swans 
DK found 2 Barnacle Geese at Swan Harbor on Dec 19th.  
They were seen at other nearby locations over the 
following days, including a sighting near Rt 152 and Kidd 
Rd by MH on Dec 29th.  DK had 2 Snow Geese on 
Turney’s Pond near Harford Creamery Rd on Dec 4th.  
MW saw about 400 flying over Webster Village on Dec 
30th.  RK saw a group of about 150 fly over Aldino on 
Jan 12th.  BM reported a group of over 100 flying to the 
NNE over the Edgewood Area of APG on Jan 16th.  DK 
also saw a Cackling Goose at Turney’s Pond on Dec 
29th.  He had an immature Tundra Swan there starting 
on Dec 4th and continuing into January.  PP saw 7 flying 
over Edgewood on Jan 1st. 

Ducks 
DL saw 3 Gadwalls at Lakeside on Dec 1st.  DW counted 
125 at APG on Dec 5th.  DK reported several 
Canvasback, Redhead, Lesser Scaup, and Ruddy Ducks 
near the Havre de Grace lighthouse on Jan 8th.  JB also 
saw a Canvasback in Havre de Grace on Jan 12th.  DK 
saw another male Redhead and several Ring-necked 
Ducks on Turney’s Pond on Jan 12th.  DL had 29 Ring-
necked Ducks at Lakeside on Dec 1st.  MA saw several 
Greater Scaup at Conowingo Dam on Jan 29th.  DW 
found a White-winged Scoter at the Havre de Grace 
lockhouse on Jan 31st.  JE also saw that bird, along with 
another near Lapidum, that day.  DW counted a total of 
8 at Lapidum on Feb 1st.  PaP, RB, and CW saw a Long-
tailed Duck in the bay at Havre de Grace on Jan 13th.   

Grebes, Hawks, Cranes 
PaP and RB saw a Horned Grebe at the Havre de Grace 
city marina on Jan 13th and 14th.  MA saw one at 
Lapidum on Jan 29th. DW saw 2 there on Feb 1st along 
with 5 Red-necked Grebes. FM found a Rough-legged 
Hawk in Pylesville on Dec 19th. Many others saw this 
bird flying around that same area over the next few 
days. SM found 2 Sandhill Cranes in 
Kingsville on Dec 21st.  DaL saw them 
near I-95 in the same vicinity on Jan 6th.   

Snipe, Gulls, Owls 
DW found a Wilson’s Snipe at the North 
Gate Business Park near APG on Dec 

11th.  He saw another in Aldino on Dec 14th.  
MH and JE saw a first cycle Iceland Gull at 
Conowingo Dam on Dec 31st.  MJ found a 
beautiful Snowy Owl in a farm field in Aldino 
on Dec 8th. Birders from near and far 
converged on the Rt 155 roadside and BGE 
substation to see and photograph this bird over the next 
several days.  BM saw one flying by at the Edgewood 
area of APG on Jan 3rd.  DW found 2 Short-eared Owls 
on APG on Dec 9th.  He counted 10 there on Jan 31st.   

Wrens, Mimids, Pipits 
MH saw a House Wren at Lakeside on Jan 6th.  He also 
found a Carolina Wren curled up on a board on his 
porch in Forest Hill on Jan 11th.  PP saw a Gray Catbird 
at Mariner Point Park on Dec 6th.  DW saw one at APG 
on Dec 11th.  PP had a Brown Thrasher in Aberdeen on 
Dec 27th.  MaH saw one at her Forest Hill home on Jan 
25th. This was the first time she had seen one there in 
years. DW counted 14 American Pipits at APG and 5 at 
the North Gate Business Park on Dec 11th.   

Warblers, Buntings, Blackbirds, Oriole 
DK had a Pine Warbler visiting his home feeder at 
Newark Farms on several occasions starting on Jan 10th.  
KS found a Snow Bunting at Swan Harbor on Dec 11th.  
FB saw and photographed 7 there on Dec 17th.  JE had 
one at Swan Harbor on Jan 3rd, while MJ saw one in 
Aberdeen on Jan 5th along with 3 Rusty Blackbirds.  DW 
had 3 on APG on Dec 11th.  DK noted the return of a 
Bullock’s Oriole to his feeder on Dec 6th.  He reported 
that a neighbor saw it on Nov 26th.  The oriole made 
frequent, but irregular, visits to DK’s feeder through 
early February. It wasn’t seen for a 16 day period 
starting in late December, but it returned on Jan 10th.   

Contributors 
BM- Barry Marsh, CW- Colleen Webster, DaL- Dave 
Littlepage, DK- Dennis Kirkwood, DL- Dave Larkin, DW- 
Dave Webb, FB- Ferd Brundick, FM- Frank Marsden, JB- 
Joan Black, JE- Josh Emm, KS- Kurt Schwarz, MaH- Marjie 
Heagy, MA- Matt Anthony, MH- Matt Hafner, MJ- Mark 
Johnson (Aberdeen), MW- Marsha Webb, PP- Phil 
Powers, PaP- Pat Perkins, RB- Ruth Bergstrom, RK- Russ 
Kovach, SM- Susan McCurry 

I cannot recall a period with more rare and unusual birds in Harford County.  Let’s get to it.  
This report covers the period from December 1st, 2013 through February 3rd, 2014. 
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 February 22  (Sat.)  –  Delaware Coast/Ocean City.  Meet at 
the 155/I-95 Park-and-Ride at 6:30 AM.  This trip will visit 
several hotspots along the Delaware Bay for wintering 
specialties.  The trip will extend into Maryland at Ocean City.  
Contact leader Russ Kovach (russell.kovach@gmail.com; 
443-386-4748) 

March 6 (Thurs.) – Timberdoodle 
Search.  Meet at 6:15 pm at the 
Sweet Air section of Gunpowder 
State Park.  Take Greene Road, 
either SW from Rt. 165 or NE from 
Rt. 145 to Moores Road, then SW 
on Dalton-Bevard Road into the park; can also go S on 
Moores Road from Hess Road.  Join leaders Mark Johnson  
(410-692-5978; mark.s.johnson@us.army.mil) and Joyce 
Browning (443-966-0249; jbrowni3@umd.edu) to witness 
the spectacle of the American Woodcock mating ritual. 

March 9 (Sun.)  – Swan Harbor Farm Park.  This Harford 
County gem with three impoundments, a commanding view 
of the Chesapeake Bay, wooded trails, and open fields has 
developed into a fine location for a broad spectrum of bird 
life, including waterfowl, marsh specialties, raptors, and 
sparrows. Meet at 8:00 AM (be careful to set your clocks for 
daylight savings time – it begins on this day) at the parking 
lot adjacent to the Agricultural Education Center (near end 
of driveway).   Leaders are Josh Emm (410-937-6790; 
(apistopanchax@gmail.com) and Tom Gibson (410-734-
4135; gibsonlld@aol.com). 

March 13 (Thurs.)  - Timberdoodle Search.  Join this evening 
watch for one of our most interesting (and elusive!) birds, 
the American Woodcock, as it performs its mating sky dance.  
Meet at 7:15 PM at the Sweet Air location of the Gunpowder 
State Park (see March 6, above, for directions).  The leaders 
a r e  M a r k  J o h n s o n   ( 4 1 0 - 6 9 2 - 5 9 7 8 ; 
mark.s.johnson@us.army.mil) and Joyce Browning (443-966-
0249; jbrowni3@umd.edu). 

March 23 (Sun.) – Harford Glen.   Meet at the entrance gate 
of the Glen (west end of Wheel Road) at 7:30 AM.  Begin this 
tour with sightings from the parking lot, then proceed to 
survey the triple riparian habitats of Atkisson Reservoir, the 
faster flowing Winter's Run, and tributary Plumtree Run.  
Add the woodland trails and some open meadow to offer 
great opportunities for good birding.  Co-leaders are Phil 
Powers (410-679-4116; birdsinmd@verizon.net) and Dave 
Larkin (410-569-8319; larkin3001@comcast.net).  

March 29 (Sat.)  – Eden Mill Nature Center.  Survey the late 
winter/early spring bird life along this prime segment of 
Deer Creek. Meet co-leaders Susan Hood 

(susanjhood@comcast.net; (410-937-7552) and Bob 
Werrlein (410-692-5180; we2.rein@gmail.com) at 7:00 AM 
at the Eden Mill Nature Center at the pavilion parking lot on 
Eden Mill Road. 

April 5 (Sat.) - Susquehanna State Park.  Meet at the 
Lapidum Landing boat launch area at 8:00 AM  for a morning 
scan of the river for waterfowl and eagle flyovers.  Other 
possibilities include Little Gull and Black-headed Gull. 
Additional areas of the park to be visited will depend on 
conditions and recent sightings.   The leader is Dennis 
Kirkwood (410-692-5905; newarkfarms@gmail.com ).  

April 12 (Sat.)  – Swan Harbor Farm Park.  This is a premier 
location for a wide variety of bird life, many species difficult 
to find elsewhere in Harford County.    Meet at 7:00 AM for 
the interesting early morning activity.  Park in the lot 
adjacent to the Agricultural Education Center (near end of 
driveway).   Leader is Dave Webb (410-939-3537 or 
porzana@comcast.net ). 

April 25 (Fri.) – Jerusalem Mill.   Visit this appealing stretch 
of the Little Gunpowder River marking Harford's western 
border.  Meet at the Mill on Jerusalem Road (not far west of 
Rt. 152) at 7:30 AM.  The leader is Phil Powers (410-679-
4116 or birdsinmd@verizon.net). 

April 26 (Sat.)  – Susquehanna State Park –Birds 
and flowers. An ideal time to enjoy emerging 
wildflowers, early migrant songbirds, and 
lingering winter visitors.  Meet at the parking 
area at the confluence of Deer Creek and the Susquehanna 
River just north of Rock Run Mill at 8:00 AM.  The leaders are 
Colleen Webster (410-459-4577; cwebster@harford.edu ) 
and Sue Procell (410-676-6602; procellmd@gmail.com). 

May 3 (Sat.) Sixth Annual Epic Birding Contest.  (Inclement 
weather date, Sun., May 4)  –  The previous 5 competitions 
have been well-attended and good fun.  So make room on 
your calendar to join us at Susquehanna State Park.  We'll 
meet at the Rock Run Mill at 6:30 AM for team selections 
and rules review.  Counting will begin at 6:45 AM and end at 
11:30 AM.  A rally celebration will occur at approximately 12 
noon at the Laurrapin Restaurant in Havre de Grace. Family 
members and others are welcome to join the contestants for 
the celebration.  Coordinators are Tom Gibson (410-734-
4135; gibsonlld@aol.com ) and Sue Procell (410-676-6602; 
procellmd@gmail.com ). 

May 10 (Sat.)  – Statewide May Count.   Help Harford 
County contribute to this important data collection day and 
monitor migration throughout our locale.  Contact the 
coordinator, Rick Cheicante (410-803-2712 or 
rickcheicante@cs.com ) for assignments.  

Field trip schedule compiled by Tom Gibson and Lynn Davis 

Harford Bird Club Field Trips 
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Eastern Neck Wildlife Refuge 
February 1 

On a pleasant sunny day between periods of cold and 
frozen precipitation , ten hardy birders went to Eastern 
Neck Wildlife Refuge. All small ponds were frozen but 
there was enough open water in the Chester River to 
concentrate the waterfowl in a few small areas. We ob-
served at least a dozen species of ducks including scaup, 
Bufflehead, Northern Pintail, Northern Shoveler, Ameri-
can Wigeon, Gadwall, and a large number of Black 
Ducks. Other sightings included Tundra Swan, American 
Coot, Red-shouldered and Red-tailed hawks and many 
Bald Eagles. We also saw Swamp Sparrows moving 
around in the marsh. On the way home, some of the 
group stopped to look at a large group of Snow Geese 
where we saw a number of Blue-phase Snow Geese to 
finish our day.  ~ Tom Congersky  

Harford Youth Activities 
DECEMBER:  After a stop at the Conowingo Dam to view 
Bald Eagles, the fourth and fifth graders of the Early 
Birds Club at Prospect Mill Elementary traveled to Dela-
ware to visit the Tri-state Rescue and Rehabilitation Cen-
ter in early December.  The director gave a presentation 
about their role in saving injured birds, and they were 
treated to a behind-the-scenes tour of the kitchens, re-
hab area, and specimen collection. This trip was made 
possible due to a generous donation by 
the MOS.  Thanks also to Amanda Koss, 
Mary Murray, Barbara Gasper, and Pat 
Perkins for making the trip possible.  

JANUARY:  The Early Birds learned 
about bird strikes the hard way as they 
noticed Juncos crashing into their 
school’s windows that were located 
near the feeders.  Springing into quick 
action, Ms. Murray had them cut out 
snowflakes that were subsequently 
taped to the windows.  I am happy to 
report the bird strikes have stopped.  
The meeting in January focused on 
birds and window collisions.  Thanks to 
Lights Out Baltimore, a part of the Bal-
timore Bird Club, and their donation of 
a PowerPoint and DVD, the club 
learned how glass was invisible to 
birds, and reflections of trees on glass 

may look like a safe place to land.   Lights out Baltimore 
patrols the streets of downtown Baltimore during spring 
and fall migration to find injured and dead birds that 
have crashed into buildings.  The students were able to 
practice “catching” injured birds with nets.   We all en-
joyed a bird walk after the talk and were glad to find an 
Eastern Bluebird which might be one of their nesting box 
birds.  This is an amazing class, and the students now 
recognize most birds by flight patterns, silhouettes, calls, 
and habitat.  

Upcoming Youth Activities 
Sunday March 23, 2 PM- Bluebird Brigade Orientation 
For Youth- Anita Leight Estuary. Help monitor the blue-
bird boxes at Harford Glen this spring and summer. 
There will be a mandatory meeting on March 23rd if you 
want to join in the fun. Optional bird walk follows the 
meeting. Monitoring will be on the weekends during the 
spring, and weekday mornings in the summer. We will 
also be birding along the way. Please send me an email if 
you are interested in attending the meeting or have 
questions at ruthb22@yahoo.com. 

Sat., May 10, 8AM - International Migratory Bird Day at 
Harford Glen for Youth.  We’ll count birds at the Glen at 
the peak of spring migration in the meadows, wetlands, 
stream banks, and woods. Stay for an hour or longer. 
Registrat ion is  required by emai l ing 
ruthb22@yahoo.com or calling 443-752-1967. Binocu-
lars are available for loan.  

Field Trip Reports 

Viewing a Red-shouldered Hawk  
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50th Annual Rock Run Christmas Bird Count 

In an annual ritual that began on December 21, 1963, 
we’ve just successfully completed the 50th rendition of 

the Rock Run Christmas Bird Count (RRCBC).  Kudos to 
all, past and present, who have participated and en-
dured in this long standing tradition! 

On Saturday, December 28, 2013, we were greeted with 
sub-freezing temperatures (25oF) at sunrise, but the 
clear day eventually warmed to a balmy 50oF by mid-
day.  Inland ponds, lakes and impoundments were partly 
frozen, while the Susquehanna River, the Chesapeake 
Bay flats and streams were open.  A total of 47 counters 
made up our hearty winter crew, covering 11 of our 15 
sectors.  This year, a nice blend of new talent continued 

to join our steadfast core of cold, bold, but never 

“feeling old” regulars. 

The RRCBC crew tallied 97 species (plus 3 additional 
“count week” species) for a grand total of 37,561 indi-
viduals.  The species number is aligned with our recent 
count day average, however, the total individuals has 
declined by almost 30% over the last few years.  One no-
table factor is the now missing Common Grackle flock.  
We recorded 45 grackles this year, down from approxi-
mately 6,000 last year and 17,000 in 2011.  Red-winged 
Blackbirds too are present in much reduced numbers 

from two years ago.  Winter “irruptives” (e.g. Purple 
Finch, Pine Siskin, Red-breasted Nuthatch, etc) were 
missing this year; less a factor to the total individuals, 
but more an impact on our species total.  Most regularly-
occurring woodland and field birds also experienced a 
similar, marginally down year, with no individual species 
or family resonating an obvious concern.  In contrast, 
ducks, geese and gulls had one of their best showing in 
years in individual numbers.  In the fields, American Pip-
its stuck around for our count enjoyment, Horned Larks 
are occurring regularly, and Killdeer remained in great 
numbers.  Encouraging too has been a nice, steady re-

turn of American Kestrels and Northern Harriers 
throughout the count region.     

Special thanks to Sue Procell for her continued dedica-
tion to compiling our Audubon-CBC effort.  Highlights 
were as follows:   

Colora: (38 species) Tom Congersky, Rupert and Cynthia 
Rossetti, and Mary and Katie Procell.  Tom and company 
tallied the high “total individuals” for the count with 
9,924 individuals. In addition to having the only Eastern 

Phoebe, they also had the high for Canada Goose (9,500) 
and Lesser Scaup (16).  Colora was also one of two sec-
tors with Gray Catbird.   

Bainbridge: (46 species) Brian Moyer.  Brian held down 
his home turf of Bainbridge recording highs for Field 
Sparrow (12) and White-crowned Sparrow (2).  He also 
had the second high for Cedar Waxwing with a cool 
dozen and was one of the counts with American Kestrel. 

Perry Point: (62 species) Tom and Debbie Trafton, John 
and Ann Hughes, Greg Huffman, Jay Killian, Rusty Geis.  
Tom’s team canvassed the upper bay 
from Perry Point and were rewarded with 
the counts only Canvasbacks (15).   They 
also had the only Wild Turkey (8) and Pine 

Warblers (4) for the day.  High counts in-
cluded Mallard (350), Hooded Mergansers (130), Killdeer 
(22), American Coot (312), Carolina Chickadee (63), 
Tufted Titmouse (21), American Robin (33), and Dark-
eyed Junco (119).  Wow, nice job!  

Havre de Grace: (65 species) Rick Cheicante, Dave 
Larkin, Peter Lev, Jack Fuller and David Narins.  For the 
third year in a row, the Swan Harbor Seals pulled the 
high species total with 65, five lower than last year.  
They once again had the only Wilson’s Snipe on the 
count, and had the only Vesper Sparrow and Red-

breasted Merganser.  High totals included Herring Gull 
(140), Horned Lark (40) and Red-winged Blackbird (740). 

Aldino: (45 species) Phil Powers, John Taylor, Jane 
Scocca, Amanda Koss. Phil and his group had the 
“snowiest” of birds; the only Snow Geese (13) were 
found here. In addition to having the high counts for 
Northern Mockingbird (10), Northern Cardinal (30) and 

Eastern Bluebird (48), Aldino was also one of two counts 
with Gray Catbird, and one of four counts with Horned 
Larks.    

Susquehanna: (54 species) Mark Johnson, Bob Werrlein, 
Bob and Susan Hood. This veteran group pulled the 

counts only Brown Thrasher. Scouring the familiar wood-
lands of Susquehanna SP, they found all of the expected 
woodpeckers to include high for Red-bellied (16) and 
Yellow-bellied Sapsucker (6).  High counts also included 
Golden-crowned Kinglet (28) and Carolina Wren (20).   

Rolling Green: (59 species) Dave Webb, Jean Wheeler, 
Donna Chilcoat, Bill Burchett, Ann Helton, Karen Ken-
nedy.  The Lean Machine from Rolling Green found the 
counts only Cackling Geese, Fox Sparrow, and a whoop-
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- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
The Harford Bird Club Dinner Reservation Form 

Please cut and mail the bottom portion of this page to Johanne Henrickson, 2014 Tiffany Terrace, 
Forest Hill, MD 21050 by Friday, February 28th, 2014 if you plan on attending. 

__________ Number of adults (at $13.00 each) 

__________ Number of children 16 and under (at $5.00 each)  

Please make checks payable to Harford County MOS. 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

Print your name(s) above as you would like it to appear on your name tag! 

Include address and phone number if you would like transportation to the meeting. 

TEL: _________________________  Address: ______________________________ 

   ______________________________ 

   ______________________________  

ing 76 American Pipits.  They had high counts for Red-
tailed hawk (9), Cedar Waxwing (22), Eastern Towhee 
(12) and Common Grackle (27).  Dave, Jean and the 

group also won the coveted Rock, Pigeon, Scissors 
Award with a high of 50. 

Palmer SP: (37 species) Ruth Bergstrom, Dawn Sexton, 
Alicia Farrell, Mary Murray, Ruth Eisenhour.  Count Mas-
ter Ruth Bergstrom and her strong crew took on a new 
territory this year. They made good by finding our only 
Chipping Sparrows.  They also had a high for Ruby-
crowned Kinglet (4), a shared high for Pileated Wood-
pecker (5) and were one of the few counts with Ameri-
can Kestrel.  Thanks Ruth! 

Dublin/Berkley: (61 species) Dave Ziolkowski.  Dave con-

tinued his mastery of bird counts, scoring the third high-
est species total, and the second highest individual num-
bers (6,640).  Dave found our only American Wigeon and 
Barred Owl.  He also had high counts for Gadwall (10), 
Ring-billed Gull (3,017), Hairy Woodpecker (6) and Yel-
low-rumped Warbler (4), and was one of three counts 
with Merlin. 

Conowingo Dam: (46 species) Colleen Webster, Josh 
Emm, Matt Anthony.  Colleen and her fearsome two-
some took on the Concrete Monster.  They tallied high 
counts for Black Duck (62), Bufflehead (41), Common 

Goldeneye (48), Great Blue Heron (102) and Carolina 
Chickadee (32).  Conowingo reined supreme for Bald ea-
gles with a convocation of 68.    

Susquehanna River/Flats: (59 species) Dennis Kirkwood, 
Kristin Kirkwood, Peter Jay, Sarah Jay, Dillon Yeung, 
Diane Jones.  Dennis and his band of merrymakers sailed 

the Harford Seas.  They made sight of our only Greater 
Scaup and not-so-common Common Loon.  The also 
hoisted high totals for Common Merganser (101), Black 
Vulture (80), Black-crowned Night-Heron (8) and Double-
crested Cormorant (8).  This was the sector to record 
both Merlin and Peregrine Falcon.  Welcome back 
ashore. 

“Thanks” to all of the participants on this landmark ac-
complishment.  Looking ahead, the coming year’s CBC 
will take place on Saturday, December 27, 2014. 
Rick Cheicante 

CBC Count Coordinator 

Support Our Sponsors 

John and Linda Ireland own and operate the Wild Bird Marketplace. 
They have limited their hours of operation to Saturday only but you 
can call them at (410) 836-5000 or contact them by email at 
wbm@clearviewcatv.net to arrange a purchase of bird seed or mer-
chandise. Bird club members receive a 10% discount on purchases. 

mailto:wbm@clearviewcatv.net
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Harford Bird Club 
March Meeting 

If unable to deliver, please return to: 
Madeline Lovera 

2068 Brandy Drive 
Forest Hill, MD 21050 

Visit us on the web: 

www.harfordbirdclub.org 

Mail To: 
 

“Shelf Life: NW Atlantic Seabird Surveys” 
by 

Tom Johnson 

 

Friday, March 7th 

Dinner - 6:15pm - General Meeting time 7:15pm 

Location: Churchville Presbyterian Church 

2844 Churchville Road 

Churchville, MD 21028 

 


